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and also a “Fast Day”.   The beginning of the 
final chapter of the 5 Books is the retelling of 
the Exodus from Egypt as well as the 
direction the Israelites should take into the 
land of Canaan.  The Haftarah reminds me 
of the 1st Rocky movie made in 1976 or 
perhaps the fight between Mohammed Ali 
and George Foreman also known as the 
“Rumble in the Jungle” (in Zaire)! 
 

One of the Torah portions in the month of July is Devarim and is 
Shabbat Hazon.  The 1st word of the Haftarah (Isaiah 1:1-27) is 
Hazon.   This word means prophecies.  That Shabbat immediately 
precedes Tisha B’Av (9th day of Av) a sad day in Jewish history 

Cantor’s Corner by  Cantor Bruce Shapiro 

SEE CANTOR Continued on page 2 
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IT’S HARD TO BE SAD 
when the weather  

is so beautiful!  
Why do I have to repeat myself? 

SYNAGOGUE AND 
INDEPENDENCE DAY 

As history has been shared about 
the founding of Congregation Beth 
Shalom, we are reminded that our 
first official meeting was on July 4, 
1968. Fifty members of the Jewish 
Community met and decided that 
the following Saturday would be 
services. On Saturday, July 6, 1968 
our first Shabbat morning services 
were held.  
 
The synagogue, officially chartered 
as Temple Beth Sholom, was 

changed to Congregation Beth 
Shalom bringing a more modern 
conservative movement to our 
services. 
 
We are continually seeking ways 
to improve our services and 
embrace our congregants. All 
suggestions are welcomed. 
Please connect with Bruce 
Rouman at (951) 847-4632.  
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CANTOR Continued from page 1 

The Israelites rebelled and were disciplined by Hashem.  It 
was a psychological and physical beating in the desert.  But 
the people kept coming back for more, paying attention, 
learning, and growing stronger.  Finally, a good word, and 
positive news.  At the end, “Zion shall be saved in the 
judgment;” (and be redeemed with justice) (Isaiah 1:27).  We 
must remember to stress human justice, a battle or conflict 
which continues on today throughout the world.   
It can sometimes be difficult to maintain faith when life is 
being rough on you.  Abravenal, who lived at the time of the 
Inquisition and the Expulsion from Spain, said the following 
about forced conversion: “Many Jews will be brought to 
forced conversion, worshiping idols but knowing full well that 
they are made of wood and stone.  Unable to practice the 
observance of Judaism, their seeking of G-d will be in their 
hearts and minds alone.”  As we say in the Shema, “with all 
your heart, and all your soul, and with all your might.”  Aren’t 
we fortunate we do not have to be forced from our faith but 
can practice it openly?  Yes, we are facing a rise in Anti-
Semitism, but we can still be an observant Jew in our homes 
and with our community.   
Shabbat Nahamu, the Shabbat after Tisha B’av 
(Va’etchanan) is the first of the 7 Shabbatot of consolation 
leading up to Rosh Hashanah.  The first word of this haftarah 
is Nahamu which means “console yourselves”.  During this 
Shabbat we read the words, (Deut. 5:1) …”Hear, O Israel, 
the laws and rules that I proclaim to you this day!  Study 
them and observe them faithfully!”  We have an obligation as 
parents and grandparents to teach our children and 
grandchildren.   
Adon Olam, Master of the Universe, may we turn inward 
during the month of Tammuz-Av and look for ways to 
improve our lives and the lives of others around us.  It is 
through Your blessings and for You that we perform Gemilut 
Hasadim (Good Deeds).  During our summer holiday provide 
us with the time we need to rest, repair, and grow as 
individuals and as a community.   
I am looking forward to seeing you all in person or on Zoom 
in August when I return from my trip to Alaska!  As the 
Pandemic winds down, may we continue to stay healthy 
and please continue to wear a mask as required.  Enjoy 
your summer! 

Ilana D’Agostino Amanda Williams 
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 CBS MEMBERS EMBRACE  
IN-PERSON GATHERING 

President’s Message  

CBS reopened fully with our 1st event  - our Annual 
Membership Meeting, Elections and Video in 
Review.   As the early morning grew hotter outside, 
the temperature was cool inside.  Over 40 people 
were there for our annual meeting  and brunch.   
 
Renee Miller acted quickly to get RSVPs for those 
who would be in attendance and brunch bags had 
names for easy grab-N-go (aka. lessons learned 
from pandemic days).  This made it that much 
easier  - pre-collect money, buy the correct amount 
of food, fill bags, get our bagels ready, etc.  And a 
lot less cleaning up.   
 
All this combined with a great time to socialize.  The 
phrase “come early and stay late” was on 
everyone’s mind.  The brunch began shortly after 
10 am, the Cantor and board members spoke, a 
very quick election process and then our annual 
video.   The (good) problem was nobody wanted to 
leave after the food and video were done.  

 
I appreciated all the help to 
prepare for this meeting.  
Our events should always be 
this well coordinated.   A bit 
of planning up front yields a 
good event.  Thanks to our 
board for the super support 
and guidance during the 
year.  Also thank you to 
Cantor Bruce Shapiro for his 
introductory words to get the 
program started.  

In other areas,  the education 
program concluded in early 
June, and we had a nice in-
person welcome back for 
students in the morning 
hours.  Please read the 
Education article for full 
details. 
 
Now that the classes have 
ended, the classrooms are 
getting a good clean up since 
they sat empty for nearly 18 

Bruce Rouman 
President of CBS 

months.  We will welcome everyone back mid-
August (the actual date will be announced).  
 
The brotherhood will have a welcome back to 
school breakfast for the students, families and 
all our members that morning, so stay tuned for 
details. 
 
The board of directors is planning a Shabbat 
dinner in August and “Shabbat Under the Stars” 
in early September. They will be followed by the 
start of the High Holy Days.  
 
Many of these dates will be published in this and 
the August newsletter – please see the back 
calendar page. 
 
Again, I thank you all for hanging in there during 
our closure and being a part of Zoom, but now – 
Welcome Back to CBS!   
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Join us in Celebrating Members of our Synagogue 

Calling ALL Torah  Readers 

• Recordings, large print text and assistance are available. 

• For more information, contact:  

• David Severson—dave@wingn.us  

• Joan Zak—jzak@cox.net or (760) 803-5451 

• Want to impress your friends      
and family? 

• Want the most incredible          
honor of the year? 

• Rosh HaShanah (Sept. 7 and 
8) and Yom Kippur (Sept. 18) 
are providing opportunities 
for YOU!!! 

 

 

July   3   Joel and Cheryl Friedberg 
July 18   Brenda and Daniel Fusco 
July 25   Bruce and Jackie Williams 

 

14 Stephanie Shapiro 
16 Mel Goldman 
17 Jessica Rouman 
17 Rebecca Spiegel 
21 Ada Whittemore 
23 Julian Lipovestsky 
27 Sandra Shulman 
27 Xime Whittemore 
29 Tzipporah 

Whittemore 
30 Sharon Elkins 

August  
July 

14 Deborah Wutzke 
19 Bruce Williams  
28 Ronnie Armstrong 
31 Cindy Williams 
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RITUAL Report   
Here are a few highlights of some of the things 
our committee was involved in or completed this 
past year: 
   
• We had the privilege of working with and 

coordinating many activities with Cantor 
Shapiro.   We have found working with him 
both enjoyable and educational. 

 
• With the assistance of Joan Zak and Dave 

Severson we organized the High Holy Day 
services.  

 
• The Chesed Committee has done “works 

of loving-kindness” in the Congregation 
such as sending out cards when 
congregants are ill or congratulatory cards 
to congregants.  

 
• We are continuing to send Yahrzeit 

reminders that has brought in over 
$1,500.00 in much needed funds to the 
synagogue. 

 
• We held the World Wide Wrap in February 

on Zoom.  
 

• We celebrated Shabbat Across America 
in March with a special Shabbat service.  

 
• We celebrated Shabbat Under the Stars 

in September in our back yard and on 
Zoom.  

 
• Under the leadership of the Ritual 

Committee, we have provided lay leaders 
at Shabbat services when the Cantor is 
not here. 

 
• Felix Smith has led Yitzkor and Shiva 

services when the Cantor is not available. 
 
• The Ritual Committee has been involved 

in every aspect of synagogue life this year 
from Jewish Holidays to Shabbat 
services.    

 
Please join me in thanking the Ritual 
Committee, as the credit for everything we 
achieved belongs to them: Bruce Rouman, 
Marci Rouman, Dave Severson, Dennis 
Itzkowitz, Bob Stone, Bruce Williams, Gail 
Koren, Joan Jacobs, and Joan Zak. 

Jackie Williams, Ritual Chairperson 

 

DONATIONS 
 YOUTH DEVELOPMENT 

Fund 
 

Bobby & Karen Spiegel 
In loving memory of  

 Bertha Spiegel 
 

EDUCATION Fund 
 

Bruce & Marci Rouman 
In loving memory of  

Allen Leopold  
 

TREES IN ISRAEL 
 
Cantor Bruce & Marcy Shapiro and 
family 

In honor of  
Ginny Lavan-Taylor 

The donations listed were received by  
CBS before June 20, 2021.  

 

To make a donation, contact: 
 Bob Stone at (562) 818-9137 

  

CANTOR’S 
DISCRETIONARY Fund 
 

Joan Zak 
In loving memory of  

Eva Dawe 
 

Joyce & David Severson 
In loving memory of 

Aaron Severson 

SIMCHA TREE Leaf 
 

Anonymous Donor  
In honor of Joan Zak 
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COPS and CLERGY by Joan Zak 

For the last several years, I have been 
attending a quarterly meeting with the 
Corona Police Department that they are 
now calling the “Cops and Clergy” 
meeting.  My first meetings centered 
around work with a group called 
CityNet, which provides services for 
homeless people.  Then, they showed 
us a police department helicopter and 
have discussed the various community 
programs in which the police are 
engaged.  I encourage you to visit their 
Facebook page https://
www.facebook.com/CoronaPD/ to learn 
more about their community programs, 
either to participate, or, perhaps, bring 
back to your community. 
 
Each quarter a different church, 
mosque or other religious institution 
hosts the meeting.  The last meeting 
was held at the Police Department.  
Often the host will give a tour of the 
facility to anyone who is interested.  I 
estimate about five people from the 
hosting location usually attend the 
meeting. 
 
On Wednesday, August 11th at 8:00 in 
the morning (yawn!) we will be hosting 
the program here at CBS.  Paula Fogel 
has graciously accepted an invitation to 
provide cookies, cake loaves and 
muffins for a continental breakfast and 
we will also serve bagels and lox (or we 
couldn’t call ourselves Jewish!). 
 
Representatives from many of the 
churches and the mosque in the 
Corona area will come to this meeting 
and all of our members are welcome to 
come as well.  It’s always interesting 
and I would welcome anyone to help 
me make the Corona Clergy people 
and the police folks who join us feel 
welcome and comfortable.  There is NO 
COST to you or any attendee, but we 
need an RSVP so we know how much 
food to provide.  Please contact Joan 
Zak at 760-803-5451 or by email at 
jzak@cox.net. 

Following are some pictures which highlight some of the 
Police Department’s programs. 

https://www.facebook.com/CoronaPD/
https://www.facebook.com/CoronaPD/
mailto:jzak@cox.net
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Safety and Security Update by Joan K. Jacobs 
CBS continues to be open for services, activities and events for all members and guests both in the 
synagogue and simultaneously on Zoom. 
1. We will continue to sit socially distanced in the sanctuary. 
2. Face masks are encouraged indoors because of the increasing number of new COVID-19 cases in 

or near our community. 
3. The front door is locked 15 minutes after services begin.  If you arrive when the door is locked, 

please ring the bell for admittance. 
4. Remember that MOST, but not ALL, of our congregants have been fully vaccinated for COVID-19.  

Continue to take precautions, as needed, for your own personal health. 
 

 

 

 
 Mark Koren bakes fresh Challah, 

Challah Rolls and  
Rye Bread for purchase.  

 
NEW: Mini Challah, individually 

packaged for Covid-friendly 
Oneg! 

 
Please order by Tuesday for 

Friday availability. 
Call Gail Koren (951) 204-4757 

Oneg / Kiddish Schedule  
 

Jul   2 Hosted by Joan and Ken Jacobs as a Mitzvah! 

Jul 9 
Hosted by Kathy and Bob Stone in Honor of Bob 
leading this service 

Jul 16 
Hosted by Joan Zak / Dennis Brooks, in Honor of Joan 
leading this service. 

Jul 23 Hosted by Deborah Wutzke, in Honor of her birthday. 

Jul 30 
Hosted by Dennis Itzkowitz, in Honor of Dennis leading 
this service with Zophia Lindenbaum 

Aug 6 
Hosted by Renee and Sam Miller in Honor of their 
Anniversary. 

Aug 13 OPEN and AVAILABLE—call Gail (951) 204-4757 
Aug 20 OPEN and AVAILABLE—call Gail (951) 204-4757 

Aug 27 
Hosted by Paula and Mark Fogel in Honor of their 
Anniversary. 

As you think about special 
occasions, birthdays, 
anniversaries, graduations, 
or in memory of a loved 
one, please consider 
sponsoring an Oneg or 
Kiddish!  
Please connect with Gail 
Koren at (951) 204-4757. 
Those individuals host an  
Oneg or Kiddish will be will 
be acknowledged by having 
their names on the CBS 
calendar as an Oneg or 
Kiddish Sponsor.   
Please outreach to Gail and 
reserve the date(s) you 
wish to sponsor. 

Fresh and Mini Challahs 
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We have reached the end of the 2020/2021 school year. Definitely it was a 
year like no other. We were able to end our school year in a happy place.  
 
We held an in person gathering  at the Rouman home.  
 
It was amazing to see all of our students and staff in person! We had some 
fun activities for our students to participate in. 

 

EDUCATION Report   
Marci Rouman, Education Director 

Schoo l  Year en ds “in a happy pl ace” 

The word Shavuot means weeks.
 . It celebrates the completion of 
the seven week counting period 
between Passover and Shavuot. 
The Torah was given  to the 
Jewish people on Mount Sinai on 
Shavuot more than 3300 years 
ago. Every year on Shavuot we 
renew our acceptance of g
and g
giving of the Torah was a far 

 
We played Hebrew 
Bingo in  teams. 
Team Zophia, 
Oliver, and Jonah 
were our winners. 
Mazel Tov to all!  
 
Year end 
certificates and 
treats were 
distributed to all of 
our students. Of 
course there was 
food. Pizza and ice 
cream was enjoyed 
by all. Enjoy the 
photos!  

Schoo l  Year en ds “in a happy pl ace” School  Year e nds “in a happy pl ace” 
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 Recommended items for a Basic 
Emergency Supply Kit 

  Simcha Board 
  Tree of Life 

Congregation Beth Shalom has a beautiful 
Simcha Board, called the Tree of Life, on display 
as you enter the synagogue lobby. 
 
This Simcha Board allows families and individuals 
to purchase leaves for $180 each for: 
 
• Simchas 
• Milestones 
• Birth of a child/grandchild 
• Graduations 
• Promotions 
• Engagements 
• Accomplishments and more! 
 
For more information, contact  
President Bruce Rouman (951) 847-4632. 

 

 

Refuah 
Shlema  

  
• BRYN BARKAN 

• MYRA BILGREI 

• SOL BILGREI 

• JACQUELINE FOGEL 

• DENNIS ITZKOWITZ 

• EILEEN NOTICK 

• JOYCE SEVERSON 

• SANDRA SHULMAN 

• RABBI MEL YOUNG 

Our Community      
Prayer for Healing 
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 GIFT SHOPPE UPDATE 
The Gift Shoppe has many new gift 
and home décor items which are 
reasonably priced, in addition to 
special sale items. Celebration, 
special occasions, birthdays or 
anniversaries — your CBS Gift 
Shoppe has meaningful gifts that 
are readily available. Don’t forget 
to take a look at the wonderful 
jewelry that we have on display!  
 
Call Renee Miller at (909) 228-5945 
for further information. 

 Congregation Beth Shalom 

 Adult Education 

Other Cultures’ Influence on Judaism 
Sunday, August 1, 2021 at 9:30 A.M. On-Line 

Joan Zak is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 

Topic: Joan Zak's Personal Meeting Room 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2472413778? 

 
What are some customs we picked up?  
 
How have other cultures affected our liturgy?  
 
How have holidays been influenced? 
 
What customs have ambiguous origins?  

We’ll use Zoom. 

Note, this is not Bruce Rouman’s link. 

For more information or help using Zoom,  

contact Joan Zak (760) 803-5451 or jzak@cox.net 
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SCRIP!! 

For orders or questions, please contact our  
Scrip Coordinator: Shirli Driz at (951) 201-9779 or monypwr@yahoo.com or 
Backup Rep: Renee Miller at (909)228-5945 or renee.miller.slp@verizon.net 

Breads & Options 
 

• Pumpkin Bread 
• Orange Cranberry Bread with or w/o Nuts  
 ***** Seasonal***** Only when Fresh cranberries are  
  in Season - Lemon Cranberry ********* 
• Lemon Bread - Lemon Poppyseed- Lemon Blueberry  
• Vanilla Oatmeal Applesauce Bread with Nuts & or 

Raisins or w/o Poppyseed Bread 
• Zucchini bread with or w/o Nuts  
• Brown Sugar Crumble Zucchini  
• Death by Chocolate Zucchini with or w/o Nuts & or 

Coconut  
• Banana Nut or w/o Nuts 
• Chocolate Marbled Banana with or w/o Nuts  
• Blueberry Bread or Raspberry Bread 
• Cinnamon Swirl  Bread  
 
• Muffins & Cookies on Special Request  

 
$11.50 per loaf or 3 Loaves for $30.00 

 
Makes Great Gifts/Hostess 
Packaged for gift or Freezer 

Paula- (951)203-1275 Text your Order Custom Orders upon request  
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Toilet Articles 
 Tooth Brushes 
 Tooth Paste 
 Soap 
 Shampoo 
 Razors 
 Shave Cream 
 Skin Cream 
 Deodorant 
 Cotton Swabs 
 Facial Tissue 

  

 
THE STRENGTH OF A PEOPLE. 
THE POWER OF COMMUNITY. 

 

Friday Night Services with CBS are Interesting 

Join us for In Person and Via Zoom Services and experience a rich spirituality. 

 The first Friday night of the month is a 6:30 PM Family Service. 

 Cantor Shapiro will lead services and celebrate birthdays and anniversaries during 
the first Friday Services in person and via Zoom. 

 All other services are at 7:30 PM. 

 
 The First, Third and Fifth Fridays and Third Saturday of the month are Cantor-led services  

 The Cantor adds a professional touch: the services are very interactive with 
participation from those in attendance.   

 The Second and Fourth Friday Services may be led by: 

 Religious School and Confirmation students and teachers 

 Regular Lay Leaders (Bob Stone and Joan Zak) 

 YOU!!!!!!!!!!!!  

  Onegs comply with CDC guidelines, call Gail Koren for information (951) 688-1709 

 Special Occasion Services 

 Shabbat Under the Stars— in September 

 Shabbat Across America—A special service honored all over our country 



 

Kol Echad Page  15 

Love is in the air! At least if you 
live in Israel, you would be 
celebrating Tu B’Av, the Jewish 
holiday of love. Tu B’Av began 
during the Second Temple 
period as a celebration of 
shiduchim, or matchmaking. It 
was a  time for young maidens 
dressed in white to dance in the 
vineyards during the grape 

Food for Thought: 

harvest and winemaking. This 
was the one day when all the 
tribes intermingled while 
young men would choose their 
bride. It just happens to be 
during the full moon, a symbol 
of love in ancient cultures. 
Today, the night is filled with 
dancing and singing in the 
moonlight. The women still 

wear all white. Most likely, the 
ancient Jews feasted on the fruits of 
passion: figs, pomegranates, and 
dates. And the drink of choice, of 
course, is still wine.  

by Renée Ryan-Tieszen 

 

Ingr edient s 
½ c. pomegranate 

seeds 
2 Tbsp. sugar 
3 Tbsp. powdered milk 
½ c. whipping cream 
2-3 drops red food 

coloring, optional 

1. Purée pomegranate seeds in a 
blender. Strain pulp. 

2. Add sugar and powdered milk 
to the strained pomegranate 
juice. Stir until dissolved. 

3. Beat whipping cream until stiff 
peaks form. 

4. Add pomegranate juice mixture. 
Softly fold until thoroughly 
blended. Add red food coloring. 

Pomegranate Ice Cream   by Renée Ryan-Tieszen 

5. Spoon mixture into metal loaf pan. 
Sprinkle top with pomegranate 
seeds. Tap pan on counter to 
release any air bubbles. 

6. Cover with plastic wrap. Place in 
freezer for at least 8 hours or 
overnight before serving. 

A Recipe for Love 

Dir ect ions 

Tori Avey’s Sangria by Renée Ryan-Tieszen 

Ingr edient s 
½ c. honey 
½ c. water 
1 pomegranate 
1 apple, cored and 

sliced thinly 
12 oz. seedless grapes 
1 – 750ml bottle red 

wine (Syrah or 
Shiraz works well) 

2 c. pure 100% 
pomegranate juice 

1 c. grape juice 
¼ c. brandy 
¼ c. triple sec 

1. Pour honey and water into a small 
saucepan.  Heat over medium 
heat, stirring constantly until 
honey is completely dissolved into 
the water. Do not boil. Remove 
from heat and allow to cool. This 
is your honey simple syrup. 

2. Meanwhile, seed the 
pomegranate. Discard the rind 
and pith. Place the pomegranate 
seeds onto the bottom of your 
pitcher. 

3. Place the apple slices on top of 
the seeds and the grapes on top 
of the apple slices. Pour the entire 
bottle of red wine into the pitcher. 

Dir ect ions 

4. Add the pomegranate juice, grape 
juice, brandy, triple sec, and 
honey simple syrup to the wine. 
Gently stir with a long-handled 
spoon to blend all the flavors 
together. 

5. Place the pitcher in the refrigerator 
to chill for at least 2 hours before 
serving to blend flavors. Stir again 
before serving.  Serves 8. 

 
NOTE:  For a sparkly sangria, add 2 
c. ginger ale to the mix prior to 
serving. Stir.  
 

For a non-alcoholic mocktail version, 
substitute a bottle of red/purple grape 
juice for the wine and omit the brandy 
and triple sec. 
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Synagogue Beyond the 
 
Joel and Cheryl Friedberg are members of the 
Riverside Optimist Club. They recently 
presented a number of scholarships, one going 
to CBS Member Lindsay Pineros for $2,000.  
 
Lindsay will be going the Concordia University 
in Irvine, CA, majoring in Liberal Studies. 
Lindsay is the daughter of CBS Member Stacy 
Pineros and granddaughter of CBS Member 
Mel Goldman 
 
On behalf of all our members at CBS, Mazel 
Tov to Lindsay! Additionally, we are grateful for 
organizations like the Optimist Club that 
continue to provide funding opportunities for so 
many! 

The two pictures (above and to the right) show CBS 
Member Jake Pineros (USAF) during President Biden’s 
recent visit to Mildenhall Airforce Base in England.  We 
are so proud to have Jake serving in the US Military!! 
Jake is the son of CBS Member Stacy Pineros and 
grandson of CBS Member Mel Goldman. 
 

 

SYNAGOGUE MEMBER JAKE PINEROS 
MILITARY SERVICE UPDATE 

Riverside Optimist presents scholarships 
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Synagogue Beyond the 

Josh Koren, CBS Member and son of Mark and 
Gail Koren is just 3 years shy of a career of 20 
years serving the US Navy. He is Petty Officer 1st 
Class E6. The photo on the right, is Josh in the red 
shirt on the deck of CVN78 USS Gerald R. Ford. 
   
The pictures below show the shock trials, started at 
3 miles out.  The next ones will be 2 miles and then 
one mile.  The Sailors are warned to hold on to 
something sturdy.  Josh said he and the ship 
rocked more than any earthquake he knows of.  He 
also said it was the most fun he's had during his 17 
years in the NAVY.  He can't wait for more. 
 
“The U.S. Navy conducts shock trials of new ship 
designs using live explosives to confirm that our 
warships can continue to meet demanding mission 
requirements under harsh conditions they might 
encounter in battle,” an official statement read. 
 
The CBS family are so incredibly proud  of having 
Josh Koren in the military and pray for his safety 
and the safety of all service personnel daily. 
 
Thank you Josh and all Military for protecting our 
Freedoms! 

Please submit your  
“Beyond the Synagogue” 
items by the 15th of each 

month, for inclusion to  
Bruce Rouman 

(BJRouman@sbcglobal.net) 
and Bobby Spiegel 

(Bobby@MyChamber.org). 

SYNAGOGUE MEMBER JOSH KOREN 
MILITARY SERVICE UPDATE 

Help Suppor t th e USO 
 
The USO is holding a virtual 4K run from July 1 to 
July 5 to raise awareness and funds for their 
organization. 
 
Those interested in supporting this run, log on to: 
https://p2p.onecause.com/fouronthe4th  

https://p2p.onecause.com/fouronthe4th?fbclid=IwAR0WC3e5V8sklCAgz7J5PR20jfTUQy_pN0WVQas4DItj0fAKB7NtryAHGYE
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To make a donation in honor or in memory of a loved one or friend, select the Fund that you prefer and 
fill in the Donor card below. Send the bottom portion of this form to the CBS office with your donation. 
 
We appreciate your support very much. 

 
 Youth Development Fund (to provide scholarships for various programs including 

our religious school students to attend residence camps with significant Jewish programming 
and other programs) 

 

 General Fund (to support the synagogue’s daily operations) 
 

 Facility Fund (to enhance, maintain and make improvement to our facility) 
 

 Cantor Discretionary Fund (for charitable, hardship and educational purposes at 
Cantor’s discretion) 

 

 Prayer Book Fund (for purchasing, repairing, updating prayer books) 
 

 Adult Education Fund (to support Adult Education programs) 
 

 Chesed Fund (for the work of the Chesed Committee which responds in times of need 
for a birth, illness, emergency, or death in the family) 

 

 Torah Fund (for the repair and/or purchase of the Torah Scrolls, Torah Commentaries, 
and other Bimah needs) 

 

 CBS Education Fund (for materials, field trips, and other educational needs)  
 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * Send this portion back * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

I would like to make a donation of $ ___________ to the ____________________________Fund. 
 
In Honor/Memory of: __________________________________________________________ 
 
Please send a card to (recipient): 
 
Name: ________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address: ________________________________ City, State, Zip:_______________________ 
 
Donor’s Info: 
 
Name: ________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address: __________________________________ City, State, Zip:_______________________ 
 
Form of Payment:   □  Credit Card     □  Check     □  Cash 
 
Credit Card Number:  _______________________________________ CRV:  ____________ 
 
Name on card: _________________________________________________________________ 
 
Billing Address:  _______________________________ City, State, Zip:  ___________________ 
 
Signature:  ____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Donor acknowledgement required?   □ Y   □  N 
 
Thank you for mailing this form and your check to:   
Congregation Beth Shalom, PO Box 2737, Corona, CA 92878      ATTN: Donations 

Congregation Beth Shalom Funds 
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March 27, 2022 

save  
DATE 

THE 

Contact Renee Miller 
( 909) 228-5945 

 Trees in CBS Groves Available 
Each year, at the our CBS Legacy Luncheon 
events, we offer trees to be planted into a grove 
that CBS secures. We have about 200 trees in 
various groves left for purchase. Certificates will be 

issued for those who wish to support our 
synagogue and purchase trees. “Honoring” or 
in “Memory of” certificates can be customized 
with proper naming and donor’s name included.   

Single trees 
are $20 each. 
 
Circle of 5 
trees are $75 
 
Larger 
quantities will 
be quoted to 
you. 
 
For more 
information, 
please contact 
Bruce Rouman 
President for 
CBS at (951) 
847-4632 
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July 03   Sally Taks       23 Tammuz 
July 03   Saul Cooper      23 Tammuz 
July 05   Henri L. Sinasohn*      25 Tammuz 
July 08   Mitchell Izenman*      28 Tammuz 
July 09   Anne Brandt      29 Tammuz 
July 12   Heinz S.F. Borchardt           3 Av 
July 12   Samuel Martin        3 Av 
July 14   Sadie Levine Surkis                 5 Av 
July 15   Glenn C. Flint*        6 Av 
July 16   Edmund Mercier        7 Av 
July 16   Louis Bendix*        7 Av 
July 18   Bertha Spiegel*        9 Av 
July 21   Donald Lee Whitehead*     12 Av 
July 23   Norman Newman*     14 Av 
July 23   Taylor Alexandra Vasquez    14 Av 
July 26   Ronnie Agins*      17 Av 
July 31   Lenore Carrillo      22 Av 

NOTICE TO 
ALL CBS 

MEMBERS 
 

 

All CBS members 
should be receiving 
Yahrzeit reminder 

letters / notices of the 
anniversary of your 

loved ones.  
 

If you are not 
receiving notices,   

please contact  
Jackie Williams at 
(951) 734-8045, 

so we can make the 
corrections. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

 

MEMORIALIZE YOUR DEAR ONES! 

Memorial 
Plaques are 

available 
through CBS 

for only  
$360 each 

 
 

For more 
information call  

Bruce Rouman at 
(951) 847-4632  

 
 

Plaque forms are 
available at the 

Synagogue 
x 

Yahrzeit Observances                   
May their memories be a blessing  

Aug 03   Richard Joseph Gillerman*    25 Av 
Aug 03   Teddy Fox       25 Av 
Aug 04   Rose Grace Karl*      26 Av 
Aug 13   Helmut Brandt      5 Elul 
Aug 13   Louis Friedberg*      5 Elul 
Aug 19   Hilda Berggum    11 Elul 
Aug 19   Arthur Kofsky*    11 Elul 
Aug 21   Brunette Meyer*    13 Elul 
Aug 21   Steve Fine     13 Elul 
Aug 23   Jack itzkowitz    15 Elul 
Aug 27   Suzanne Williams    19 Elul 
Aug 28   Tessie Barkan*    20 Elul 
Aug 31   Anne Amsel*    23 Elul 
Aug 31   Kelly Pratt     23 Elul 
Sep 01   Beate Brunette Antonetty*  24 Elul 
Sep 02   Seymour Amsel*    25 Elul 
Sep 03   Bernard Stark*    26 Elul 
Sep 04   Charlie Shapiro    27 Elul 
 
 

* denotes Memorial Board Plaque  
 

For questions or corrections, please contact Joan Zak (760)  803-5451 or jzak@cox.net 
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Congregation Beth Shalom 
PO Box 2737 
Corona, CA 92878 
(951) 734-4033 
www.CBSofCorona.org 

Dates to Remember 
ACTIVITIES & SERVICES WILL BE IN PERSON UNLESS NOTED— MANY ARE OFFERED VIA INTERNET 

 
IN PERSON EVENTS ARE AT  500 HARRINGTON ST. STE. A1 CORONA, CA—UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED with an asterisk (*)  

AUGUST 2021 JULY 2021 

  
PLEASE NOTE:  

ITEMS WITH AN ASTERISK  (*)  
ARE NOT HELD AT CBS 

PROPERTY 

1 BROTHERHOOD POKER 7:00 PM 

2 

EREV SHABBAT SERVICE 
LED BY JESSI ROUMAN AND 
RJ SPIEGEL; ONEG 
SPONSORED BY JOAN & KEN 
JACOBS 

6:30 PM 

4 INDEPENDENCE DAY **** 
6 BOOK CLUB VIA ZOOM * 5:30 PM 
8 CONFIRMATION CLASS * 4:00 PM 

9 
EREV SHABBAT SERVICE 
LED BY BOB STONE; ONEG 
SPONSORED BY BOB & KATHY 
STONE  

7:30 PM 

14 BROTHERHOOD POKER 7:00 PM 

16 
EREV SHABBAT SERVICE 
LED BY JOAN ZAK; ONEG 
SPONSORED BY JOAN ZAK AND 
DENNIS BROOKS 

7:30 PM 

17 TORAH STUDY w/JOAN ZAK 9:00 AM 

17 SHABBAT SERVICE  10:00 AM 
22 CONFIRMATION CLASS * 4:00 PM 

23 EREV SHABBAT SERVICE 
LED BY ZOPHIA LINDENBAUM 7:30 PM 

30 

EREV SHABBAT SERVICE 
LED BY DENNIS ITZKOWITZ 
AND ZOPHIA LINDENBAUM; 
ONEG SPONSORED BY DENNIS 
ITZKOWITZ 

7:30 PM 

1 ADULT EDUCATION 10:00 AM 
2 RITUAL MEETING 6:30 PM 
5 BROTHERHOOD POKER 7:00 PM 
6 EREV SHABBAT SERVICE  6:30 PM 

11 COPS & CLERGY MEETING 8:00 AM 
12 CONFIRMATION CLASS 4:00 PM 
13 SPAGHETTI DINNER 6:00 PM 
13  
lo 

EREV SHABBAT SERVICE LED 
BY CANTOR SHAPIRO 

7:30 PM 
lo 

18 BROTHERHOOD POKER 7:00 PM 
20 
look 

EREV SHABBAT SERVICE LED 
BY CANTOR SHAPIRO 7:30 PM 

21 TORAH STUDY w/JOAN ZAK 9:00 AM 
21  
  .. 

SHABBAT SERVICE LED BY 
CANTOR SHAPIRO 

10:00 AM 
l 

22 
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL           
WELCOME BACK! 8:30 AM 

26 CONFIRMATION CLASS 4:00 PM 

27  
  . . 

SHABBAT SERVICE; ONEG 
SPONSORED BY PAULA & MARK 
FOGEL  

7:30 PM 
loo 

29 RELIGIOUS SCHOOL         8:30 AM 

Happy Independence Day!  
The City of Corona will be hosting their 

annual Impendence Day parade on 
Sunday, July 4.  


